








University of California, Berkeley 
Visiting Team Report 

September 24-281 2016 

I. Summary of Visit

a. Acknowledgements and Observations

The team would like to thank the Department of Architecture, Department Chair Tom Buresh, 
Department Manager Joyce Jennings, Special Projects Coordinator Camille Thoma, Dean 
Jennifer Welch, the administration, the faculty, and the students for their enormous efforts 
preparing for the accreditation visit. We appreciate your gracious hospitality. 

The hiring of the new department chair, since the last visit, has made a tremendous difference in 
the life of the department. We applaud his leadership, energy, and sustained enthusiasm, which 
has inspired the faculty, encouraged the students, and dramatically enhanced the professional 
program at the university. His commitment and ability to work with the faculty to organize the 
curriculum; integrate coursework, especially the technical aspects missing during the last visit; 
and invigorate diversity of thought and design is commendable. His mission is to foster a sense of 
community and collaboration, which is evident throughout the school. 

All constituents in the program consistently understand the program's core values. A respectful 
environment and broad appreciation for one another's talents, opinions, and contributions has led 
to a unique culture in the school. It is clear that students learn to think and communicate 
precisely. 

UC Berkeley students describe themselves as competitive, yet collegial. The M. Arch students' 
diverse background creates a strong intellectual community. The program's commitment to an 
educational model of instruction with exceptional faculty fosters a confident spirit among its 
students. 

The dean understands and appreciates the department's enormous research contribution to the 
UC Berkeley community. 

The members of the visiting team on behalf of the National Architectural Accrediting Board extend 
our appreciation to the program's faculty, staff, and students, and the institution's leadership for 
their kind hospitality and cooperation during this continuing accreditation visit.

b. Conditions Not Achieved:

l.2.1 Human Resources and Human Resource Development

8.9 Building Service Systems 

II. Progress Since the Previous Site Visit (2010)

2004 Condition 3, Public Information: To ensure an understanding of the accredited 
professional degree by the public, all schools offering an accredited degree program or any 
candidacy program must include in their catalogs and promotional media the exact language 
found in the NAAB Conditions for Accreditation, Appendix A. To ensure an understanding of 
the body of knowledge and skills that constitute a professional education in architecture, the 
school must inform faculty and incoming students of how to access the NAAB Conditions for 
Accreditation. 

1 


































































